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! Please note: As of January 20, 2017, information in some news releases may be
out of date or not reflect current policies.

News Release
US LABOR DEPARTMENT SETTLES DISCRIMINATION CASE WITH
2ND-LARGEST COCA-COLA BOTTLER IN THE NATION

Minority applicants to receive back wages, interest and job offers

CHARLOTTE, N.C. — Coca-Cola Bottling Company Consolidated has agreed to pay $495,000 in
back wages and interest to 95 African-American and Hispanic job seekers who applied in 2002 for
sales support positions at the company's Black Satchel Road distribution facility in Charlotte. The
settlement follows an investigation by the U.S. Department of Labor's Office of Federal Contract
Compliance Programs.

In addition to back pay, the Coca-Cola bottler agreed to make offers of employment to those 95
applicants until at least 23 interested applicants are hired. Those hired will receive retroactive
seniority benefits they would have accrued from July 1, 2002, if not for the discriminatory actions of
the company.

"The Labor Department is firmly committed to ensuring that those who do business with our
government do not discriminate in their employment practices," said OFCCP Director Patricia A.
Shiu. "Being a federal contractor is a privilege that comes with an obligation to ensure equal
opportunity in employment."
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This plant is the second largest Coca-Cola bottler in the nation and a major supplier of Coke brand
products to military and government installations under a number of federal contracts.

OFCCP's investigation of the company's hiring practices found that the Coca-Cola bottler failed to
hire qualified minority applicants at a comparable rate to non-minority applicants. OFCCP's
statistical analysis determined that the disparity in hires was too great to occur solely by chance.
Additionally, OFCCP found that the bottler's own records revealed instances in which rejected
minority applicants had more experience and education than some non-minority hires.

OFCCP enforces Executive Order 11246, Section 503 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the
Vietnam Era Veterans' Readjustment Assistance Act of 1974. As amended, these three laws hold
those who do business with the federal government, to the very reasonable standard that they not
discriminate in their employment practices based on gender, race, color, religion, national origin,
disability, or status as a protected veteran. For more information, visit OFCCP's website at
http://www.dol.gov/ofccp/.
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